## **ATTENDANCE**:



## **Diversity Council**

**Meeting Notes from Date, 2005** 

□ AVALOS, DANNY	X MATTHEWS, SUSAN
□ BARRY, KATE	☐ MCGRAIL, ANNE
□ CARKIN, SUSAN	X MOGART, SILVER
CARR, DENNIS	X PAYTON, VICTORIA, R
CRAIG, TIM	☐ SAMANO, MICHAEL
DELEON, JERRY	☐ SOLOMON, MARVA
ECCLESTON, JET	X STABIN, TOVA
EDMONDS, KAREN	X SULLIVAN, TERRI
FLORENDO, JAMES	X WHITENACK, ALICE
☐ GARCÍA, JAMES	X WREN, RUTH
HARRIS, MARK	GUESTS:
KISSINGER, SYDNEY	PEPE, VANESSA ANDRADE, ELIZABETH
	SORIANO, LESLIE
	CANTOR, ELLEN

<b>Topics/Outcomes</b>	Discussion
1) Announcements (10 Minutes)  o DisOrient Asian Film Festival supported by Diversity Council	<ul> <li>Jan. 26: Elana Dykewomon will appear at LCC</li> <li>March: Speaker on economic disparity in the US.</li> <li>OSCC Conference on Jan. 27-29.</li> <li>Black history month poster available.</li> <li>Film Facilitation training Feb. 25-56.</li> <li>Scholarship book is in distribution: Diversity scholarships are open to all issues for essay. Financial statements are no longer required.</li> </ul>
2) Supporting Diversity link on the Lane Home Page – resolution approved.	<ul> <li>Resolution read to group. Will be given to appropriate website advisory committee headed by Tracy Simms.</li> <li>Karen Edmonds is ad hoc member.</li> </ul>
3) Invitation to Pam Farmer (Michael Samano, Jim Garcia, Kate Barry and Dennis Carr need to attend) on Feb. 1 to discuss College-Wide Diversity Training	<ul> <li>What does Diversity Council want for diversity on campus?</li> <li>How do we handle issues like this?</li> <li>Diversity Coordinator supervision was given to Staff Development Manager after she was hired.</li> <li>POD advisory team includes tova stabin, Ellen Cantor, Eileen Thompson, et al.</li> <li>Information amendment to invitation will be presented to Pam Farmer by Mark Harris.</li> </ul>
4) Syllabus – Update? (15 minutes) Mark/Alice/Terri	<ul> <li>Faculty groups are starting to discuss evaluation process; Sheila Broderick is co-chair of advisory committee.</li> <li>Syllabus statement draft read. First part is firm; second part is suggested. Edits proposed.</li> </ul>
5) March 1, 2006, 5:30-7:30PM Lane Preview Night tova/Karen	<ul> <li>Static display to be set up at preview night.</li> <li>James Florendo will staff Diversity Council table.</li> </ul>
6) D Council Work Plan – Reviewing Diversity Team Work Group and Diversity Plan tova/Mark	<ul> <li>Vanessa Pepe: Item 15 in D Plan on page 17.</li> <li>1. ESL is gathering information on combining ESL and ASL to increase offerings.</li> <li>2. Several bilingual staff have been hired, but some depend on soft money.</li> <li>3. Needs permanent funding for Perkins grant hirings.</li> </ul>

Tova will collect reports on action items.	<ul> <li>What do we do with detailed information.</li> <li>A committee was established last year by Jim Garcia that ranked items and could be reviewed.</li> <li>No LGBTQ items have been accomplished.</li> <li>Diversity Council members with special interests could present items they wanted to discuss at meetings.</li> </ul>
7) Agenda Items for Next Meeting (5 minutes) Mark	<ul><li> Presentation by Pam Farmer</li><li> IDEC is alternate item.</li></ul>